Letter from the Editor

Transitions are always tumultuous times for an organization, especially the first one.
While Chronika has been always growing and striving to improve, it had been all
under the auspices of Laura Harrison, who not only led, but was integral in starting
the journal. I am taking charge of a journal that has already gone through its growing
pains, and has already achieved international reach in three short years.

During my tenure, I plan to follow the spirit of Laura’s plan, while also striving to
improve Chronika in every way I can. But all the steps forward I make are only possible

because of the bounds Laura Harrison took this journal during her time as Editor-in-
Chief.

In Volume 4, we have expanded our mission to provide graduate students a launching
point into academic publication by expanding and improving upon our editing process
with external reviewers. These reviewers have put in the work to make this volume of
Chronika the best one yet, and I and the rest of the editorial staff are thankful for the
diligence they put into each and every article.

Authors, reviewers, and editors, all graduate students, have put many hours into the
volume before you. I believe this effort truly shows. I invite you to sit back and explore
the burgeoning research occurring at the graduate level.

Darren Poltorak
Editor in Chief
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